
MEMORANDUM

To: Planning Commission
From: Ryan Harris, Staff Planner 
Date: January 12, 2020
RE: Ridley’s Pad Site C Parking Reduction Request

A couple years ago while reviewing the parking for the Macey’s site plan, a conceptual review of the entire 
site, including the pad sites, was conducted. The review showed that there would be extra parking for each 
of the pad sites. However, they size of the building for Pad Site C is proposed to be bigger than what was 
presented in the conceptual layout. This created a need for a few additional stalls.

Ridley’s Pad Site C is the first pad site to be reviewed. There will be three units in the building. The west unit 
will be a professional office, the middle unit will be commercial, and the east unit will be a drive-thru food 
establishment with no indoor seating. The proposed building is approximately 1,000 sq. ft. larger than what 
was reviewed at the concept stage and requires additional parking stalls. The project will require 45 parking 
stalls and the proposed site plan is showing 43 parking stalls. The applicant of Ridley’s Pad Site C is requesting 
a two-stall parking reduction. Santaquin City Code 10.48.040.D gives the Planning Commission the authority 
to grant a parking reduction. The applicant is asking for a parking reduction.

Santaquin City Code 10.48.040.D states, “Reduction In Parking Requirements: Businesses or mixed use 
developments seeking a reduction in parking must receive special exception approval by the Planning 
Commission. Such exceptions shall be based on the following review considerations and conditions:

1. Considerations For Reduction:
1. Large Floor Area: The proposed business may have an exceptionally large floor area per 

volume of sales and customers; e.g., furniture store, car wash, etc.” 

Staff will be proposing a code amendment at the next Planning Commission meeting which will propose 
that the parking requirement for drive-thru businesses be addressed. If the code amendment is passed 
by the City Council, it will fix the parking issue with this project, but the developer is not wanting to be 
delayed. Therefore, they are asking for a parking reduction at this time so they can move forward 
immediately  

Staff Recommendation
Staff recommends the Planning Commission consider the parking reduction for Ridley’s Pad Site C

Attachments:
1. Location Map
2. Site Plan
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